
                                                                                            

 

 
 
 TREASURER’S REPORT:  Michelle - Current Balances $69,379 and $8,868 . Trip account has $2,800 available 
for use. Angie is added to the accounts.  Michele noted that we collected band dues and showcase donations were 
deposited.   Need invoices for the buses.  Mandy to do to Senior Clearance Day on May 24th.    
Much appreciation to Michelle as she leaves us after all her hard work over the past years.  
 
 OLD BUSINESS: None  

 
 COMMITTEE REPORTS: 

 Operations:    
 Band Camp: Leadership day to happened the week before band camp.  Week of 7/19. Camp 7/25 -

7/29 
 Chaperones/Volunteers:  need a couple of volunteers for spring camp.   
 Fundraising:  No Report  
 Events: Band Banquet  -  
 Equipment: James May-  we will need the coolrers for water and a few soda.  Will look at snack 

supply to hand out snacks to get the storage area cleaned up.   
 Media:  
 Uniforms: No Report  
 Tech Support: Web site has new look – e—mail Ray.   
 Alumni Rep: No Report   
 Quarterback days- No Report  

ATTENDEES: 
 
o Director: Cheyne LaBonte 
o President: Mandy Burklhart 
o Secretary: Carrie Toscano 
o VP Op. Chris Flynn 
o Acct payable: Angela Tiffany  
o Events & Hospitality: Mary 

Klein via zoom, Marla Wolski 
o Equipment: James May 
o Chaperone: Joe Carrol 
o Samiah Dixon 
o Ann Kos 
o Anisa Mohammed 
o Karen Aebli 
o Julie Fink  
o Angie Fonte-Ruff  
o Adrianne Bottom  
o Sukanty Olivia 
o Liah Wallace via Zoom  
o Gene Bukur  
o Student: Marisa Toscano  

SHS BPA MEETING MINUTES | May 10th, 2022 

CALL TO ORDER:  Mandy Burkhart called the meeting to order @6:34PM  

PRESENTATION OF MINUTES: Minutes from the previous meeting 
were approved and filed  

DIRECTOR’S REPORT: Cheyne LaBonte, (Past, Present, & Future) 

 Me. Malcolm- Year is coming to an end.  Tonight is final Percussion/ 
Guard concert.    

 Showcase and Banquet were both great events.  Maybe showcase 
will be 2 night next year.  I  just can’t say enough about the amazing 
job that Mary and Marla did for the Banquet!    

 Sweet Seminole Jazz was a big hit as well.  
 In the middle of Leadership interviews for next year.   
 Guard Championship – went well and was a good experience for us 

to go through. Lots of leads for a new instructor.  Mr. Eslova from 
Lake Howell has offered to help during our spring camp.  

 Spring Camp with weekend – helps kids understand what is in 
involved for band and the commitment.  Guard is a full year class.  

 Still working on the half time show – have a couple of ideas – it really 
is a search to find the right music to fit the level of playing.   

 Cleaning up equipment and uniforms  
 WE both have a great appreciation for all the hard work and time our 

parents give and put in to the band program.   

 



 Snowcones: No Report  
 Guard: to start basics and fundamentals during camp.  
 Continuity/Spiritwear:  
 Nominating Committee: James –Gene announced the nominees at showcase and called for and 

voted them in.  See attached slate.   Congrats to all!    
 ACTION ITEMS: N/A 
NEW BUSINESS:   
 
UPCOMING EVENTS: 

 
 5/11/22: Percussion Concert and Guard Recital at Ninth Grade Center (7PM) 
 5/13/22: Spring Mini Camp at Main Campus (6PM-9PM) 
 5/14/22: Spring Mini Camp at Main Campus (9AM-1PM) 

 
NEXT BPA MEETING DATE & LOCATION: | | 9/13: in person 

 
ADJOURNMENT: meeting adjourned at 7:46PM by Mandy Burkar (Motion: James, Second: Gene) 




